
 

 
Well, I was hoping that warm weather was going to stay, but                   
mother nature sure cannot make up her mind. One day it’s nice 
and sunny and the next its cold as anything.  
And it’s almost June. 
 
We had a dinner meeting on May 13th with Past International      
President Bob McFadyen as guest speaker. I was not in                    
attendance as we had visitors from England that week. 
A week later we had a work party to repair the picnic tables that 
needed attention. I was really impressed with the turnout of members.          
There were 8 members present and the work was finished in no time. That is 
what I am talking about, getting members involved.  
Coming up in the near future the pipes connecting to the sewage system will 
need to be replaced. I hope I got that right. This involves digging down outside to 
replace some pipes. This might also require the removal of a section of the deck 
in the back. If that is the case we might consider replacing the entire deck, as it is 
showing its age. 
For our next dinner meeting in June we will have our       
financial adviser come out and give an update on our      
investments. I’m sure there will be many questions on what 
we can and maybe shouldn’t do with our finances. 
So for now hope for warm weather and if you are so        
inclined come out and learn how to drive a tractor. 
 
 
 
President  Ralph 
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 2024- 2025 Officers 
 

O.I. PRESIDENT 
Jan Oord Graves             
www.optimist.org 

 
MIDWESTERN ONTARIO DISTRICT 

GOVERNOR   
Maidy Keir                                            

maidykeir@sympatico.ca 
www.optimistmwo.ca 

 
LT. GOVERNOR  ZONE 07 

Maurie Sheppard                            
maurieshep@rogers.com 

                                                             
K-W  Optimist  Club        

www.kwoptimist.org 
thekwoptimisclub@gmail.com 

 

Exec.& Board 
PRESIDENT       Ralph Sperling  
PAST PRES.       Rick La Rush 
1st VICE PRES   Frank Watty 
2nd VICE PRES  Jim Stuart 
TREASURER      Joe MacEachen 
SECRETARY       Ian  Fraser 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

ONE YEARS 
John Moyer, Kendra LaRush 

Oz Gunal, Brad Straus 
 

 TWO YEAR 
Rob Parent, George Harper 

Justin Wind, Joel Wind 
 

Bulletin Editor   
GEORGE HARPER 

georgeharper3@gmail.com 
 

KW Optimist Club Meetings  
Dinner Meetings:  

2nd Tues of the month  
 

Board Meetings:   
4th Tues of the month 

 

519-885-1119 
“Please leave a message if you want 

us to return your call” 
 

Email 
thekwoptimistclub@gmail.com 

 

Location 

Camp Heidelberg  
2001 Kressler Rd.  

Heidelberg, ON N2J 3Z4 
 

Mailing Address 

PO Box 42052                                   
550 King Street North 
Waterloo, ON N2L 6K5 

Next Dinner Meeting June 10th  

 
Social 
6:30 

Dinner 
7:00PM 

 

VW Bug Show  
Sunday July 13th 

They are changing thing a bit - they are 
considering to use food trucks. Will keep members Up To 
Date. Need about 4 members for July 13th help. Thanks 
Bug Out #43 – 2025 
PLACE: K-W Optimist Club – Camp Heidelberg                       
2001 Kressler Road, Heidelberg, Ontario, Canada 
Please Note: There are no advance ticket sales online for 
vending or general admission.  Please do not be             
persuaded to purchase tickets online, as these tickets are 
fraudulent. Fees for Admission and Vending are CASH only 
on the day of the event. Our volunteers at the event will be 
clearly identifiable. www.kwbugclub.org  

2025-2026 Nomination Committee 
Report  

President: Frank Watty   Treasurer: Joe MacEachen  
Past president Ralph Sperling  Secretary: Ralph Sperling  
1st Vice president: Justin Wind  
2nd Vice president: Oz Gunal 
 
One year directors    Two year directors  
Brad Straus    John Zondo 
John Moyer    Rick LaRush  
Kendra LaRush   Jim Musselman  
Bill Kern    Jim Stuart 
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Shirley Anne KUNTZ Passed away peacefully on Thursday, May 29, 
2025, at WRHN - Queens Blvd. (formerly St. Mary's Hospital) at the 
age of 88. 
Beloved and devoted wife of James (Jim) for over 67 years. Loving 
mother of Bev Kuhn (Larry), Randy (Leisa), Garry (Margaret), Rob, 
Shelley Ratte (Bernie), and Dan (Karen). 
Adoring grandmother of nine and great-grandmother of four. 
Shirley worshipped her big family, and one of her favourite things was to have large family dinners to-
gether. 
Visitation will be held at the Erb & Good Family Funeral Home, 171 King St. S., on Tuesday, June 3rd, 
from 2-4 and 6-8 p.m. The Mass of Christian Burial will be celebrated at Our Lady of Lourdes RC 
Church, 173 Lourdes Street, Waterloo, on Wednesday, June 4, 2025, at 12p.m. 
Interment to follow at Memory Gardens. The reception will be held after the interment at Erb & Good 
Family Funeral Home. 
Condolences for the family and donations to Stroke Foundation or WRHN Foundation may be arranged 
through the Erb & Good Family Funeral Home, 171 King Street S., Waterloo, at www.erbgood.com. 

Shirley Anne KUNTZ 
Obituary 
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Optimist Tim Gray 

Welcome Tim Gray to the CCOF Board 
 
After an analysis of our members and                                                                                                           
representation across Canada, the  
CCOF Board voted to add an additional                                                                                          
Board Member from the Ontario Districts.                                                                                           
This means every region will now have 2                                                                                         
members. 
We are excited to announce that Tim Gray                                                                                               
has accepted the challenge. Please join                                                                                                        
us in welcoming Tim to the Board. 
Tim’s adventure with Optimism                                                                                                                      
began approximately 40 years ago as a                                                                                              
member of the Baden Optimist Club.                                                                                                        
He has been involved with several clubs and has held the positions of President,                                                
Secretary and Treasurer on numerous occasions. Tim held the position of District                     
Treasurer for Midwestern Ontario for 7 terms. He has also been a District Membership 
Chair and has chaired or assisted on numerous District Committees, most recently being 
on the Policy review committee for the past two years. 
Tim’s background and education include a banking career with CIBC and long                               
employment at The Beer Store Head Office where he held positions in Finance and          
Business Development as a senior business analyst. He held cost management, budget 
and forecasting positions in both Real Estate and Retail Divisions. Tim attended Wilfred 
Laurier University for Accounting and Finance and Computer Applications at Conestoga 
College, Kitchener. 
Tim has been happily married for 48 years and have 3 children - a daughter and two 
sons. He also has seven grandchildren - 5 grandsons and 2 granddaughters with an 
eighth on the way.  
 
I remember Tim when he had some more hair. (George H) 
 
 
 
 
 
 



you are about your own.                        
To forget the mistakes of the 
past and press on to the great-
er achievements of the future.                                                                                               
To wear a cheerful counte-
nance at all times and give 
every living creature you meet 
a smile.                                                                                                                     
To give so much time to the 
improvement of yourself that 
you have no time to criticize 
others.                                                                                                                      
To be too large for worry, too 
noble for anger, too strong for 
fear, and too happy to permit 
the presence of  trouble. 

Promise Yourself   
To be so strong that nothing 
can disturb your peace of 
mind.                                          
To talk health, happiness and 
prosperity to every person you 
meet.                                                         
To make all your friends feel 
that there is something in 
them.                                                     
To look at the sunny side of 
everything and make your                     
optimism come true.                            
To think only of the best, to 
work only for the best, and to 
expect only the best.               
To be just as enthusiastic 
about the success of others as 

The Optimist Creed 
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www.kwoptimist.org 
519-885-1119                     
Please leave a                   

message 
Email 

thekwoptimistclub  
@gmail.com 

On The Funny Side 

Come and Join Us Help Youth - Become a member Please 

 
 


